
 

 

7 July 2023 

 

Prep 2023 

End of Semester One Report  

Your child’s End of Semester report is now available on Schoolbox, and this letter provides some further explanation 

about what is included in this document.  

 

The reports will be accessible through Schoolbox and will provide a summary of students’ academic performance so 

far this year. An updated Schoolbox Report User Guide is included with this letter to assist you in being able to gain 

access to the system. Should you have difficulties, please email schoolboxhelp@goodnews.vic.edu.au  

 

The updated format of the Prep End of Semester One report 2023 clearly shows parents the achievement of their 

child at the end of Term 2. 

The black dot on the English and Mathematics page of the report indicates your child’s achievement with the 

highlighted section showing the expected range currently.  This is a result of a process of moderation which includes 

teachers taking into consideration Moderated Common Assessments, Teacher Observations and In-class work 

samples:  

The Commendations in the Reflective Statement outline 

specific skills you child has accomplished and the Areas 

of growth inform you about their next stage of learning. 

There is a description of Semester One learning 

experiences for the specialist subjects of Music, Art, 

Physical Education and German, as well as Christian 

Studies.  Progress in these areas has been shared with 

parents through Schoolbox. 

The final Reflective Statement is a personalised 

comment from your child’s classroom teacher which 

considers their learning, behaviour, and socialisation. 

The Approaches to Learning skills reflect your child’s 

practise of these important skills across all learning and 

social situations. 

If you have any questions or concerns about your child’s progress, please make a time to speak with their teacher. 

Yours sincerely  

 

Maria Denholm 

Head of Junior Years 

mailto:schoolboxhelp@goodnews.vic.edu.au

